From: Public Access DC Comments 
Sent: 02 May 2017 16:17
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 15/00837/OUT

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 4:17 PM on 02 May 2017 from Mr John Edwards.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Part Land On The North East Side Of Gavray Drive Bicester 

	Proposal:
	OUTLINE - Residential development of up to 180 dwellings to include affordable housing, public open space, localised land remodelling, compensatory flood storage and structural planting 

	Case Officer:
	Matthew Parry 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mr John Edwards

	Email:
	

	Address:
	9 Orpine Close, Bicester OX26 3ZJ


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	General Public

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	For the attn. of planning officer Matthew Parry:

Dear Matthew Parry,

I wish to object to the housing development near Langford Village, to share my concerns and offer an alternative.
You will be aware that Gavray Meadows in Bicester has been earmarked for the development of 300 houses in plans submitted by developer, Gallagher Estates.

This housing development encroaches on the Gavray Meadows Local Wildlife site.
Gavray Meadows is an important wildlife site and contains ancient ridge and furrow meadows, rare orchids and other wild flowers, hedges and a variety of butterflies, birds, lizards and other animals.
There are precious few such sites left in the Bicester area now and wildlife is being increasingly restricted to areas around streams as well as hedgerows surrounding the monoculture of farmland.
Sites such as Gavray Meadows are an important reserve for wildlife and they need a degree of seclusion to allow fauna space to eat and successfully breed in peace without being continually disturbed.

The current plans for the new development effectively eliminate all the benefits of Gavray Meadows as a nature reserve.
Effectively, it will be turned into an area like parkland and with the main purpose of looking nice for local residents.
This is one of the few remaining nature reserves of note in the local area and it is now at severe risk.
The Plans should be wither rejected entirely or altered so that the density of housing is increased furthest way from the wildlife site/conservation area so that fewer need be built East of Langford 
From experience, the claim that there will be a net biodiversity gain is not to be trusted and there are so many 'holes' in the wording used and how the 'gain' will be measured to render such claims almost meaningless.

Yours sincerely,

John Edwards.


